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	Present:
	Dean MacLean (Chair)
	Regrets:
	John Marlatt (proxy)

	
	Liz Behrens
	
	

	
	Steve Clayton (left 9:15am)
	
	

	
	Councillor Cathy Duddeck
	
	

	
	Terry Hutchison
	Absent:
	Tony Coelho

	
	Allan Kowall (Past Chair)
	
	

	
	Mike Marner (Treasurer) (proxy)
	
	

	
	Richard Messer (Executive Director)
	
	

	
	Manny Pereira
	Guest(s):
	Janis Smith, Elmhill Cookies

	
	Chris Stadnik (left 8:55am)
	
	John Purtill, Artisan Streetscapes

	
	Tammy Vanderstarren
	
	

	
	David Walsh
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Minutes:
	Cindy Dedeyne, Administrative Assistant
	
	


Meeting was officially called to order at 8:00 a.m. by Dean MacLean, Chair, Kerr Village BIA.
Richard introduced John Purtill from Artisan Streetscapes and thanked John for coming to make his presentation to the Kerr Village BIA Board regarding display lighting options for Lakeshore Road.
John Purtill, Artisan Streetscapes, distributed product/service literature and plugged in a sample light display he brought with him.  The sample was a suggestion for the new light displays that Kerr Village BIA would like to install on the streetlight poles along Lakeshore Road West.  The light display was a metal frame that would attach to a streetlight pole. The metal frame would fit around a street banner and allow for an LED rope light design to fit around the top and side of a banner (photo of light display on file).  The frame is made of steel and has a long life, LED rope lights have a 500,000 hour life (especially if rope light installed and left alone).

Cathy asked about impact of wind on this type of design given that wind can be a problem for the banners in the Speers Rd/Cross Ave area.  John mentioned that the lights are CSA approved for outdoor use and the frame is open to allow wind to pass through.  The banner that would fit inside the frame is still attached to the pole not the frame.
For tree canopy lighting, John identified possibilities from the product literature distributed for the BIA Board to consider.  One product now available sits at the base of a tree and shoots light onto the tree and the leaf canopy from below.  Light would be protected from damage by a steel frame. Other options are strings of mini lights or snowball lights that hang in the tree canopy.  The snowball lights have a device/switch that can be used to change the light colour for different seasons.  There are also seasonal light decorations for poles in the product literature.
Mike asked how many poles currently have hydro installed on them.  Richard mentioned that in the Kerr Village area there are 77 cobra style poles and 80 upright poles.  Town of Oakville has approved installation of hydro in the poles along Lakeshore Road West.  Installation of hydro in the poles along Speers Road is being put off until it is know what road changes will be happening along Speers Road.  Note, the current poles on Speers Road are made of cement.
John Purtill thanked the board for the opportunity given to Artisan Streetscapes to make this presentation.

8:27a.m. – Richard left to escort John Purtill out of the meeting

Dean introduced Janis Smith from Elmhill Cookies and thanked Janis for expressing an interest in attending today’s meeting.

Pecuniary Interests:
Terry declared a pecuniary interest regarding the property at 317 Kerr Street
Minutes:
Motion was made by Cathy to adopt the Minutes from the Board meeting held on April 25th, 2013 and on May 9th, 2013. Seconded by Dave.  All in Favour.  Motion Carried.
8:30a.m. – Richard returned to the meeting

Subcommittee Reports

	Communications – Liz Behrens (Chair)/Dean MacLean/Chris Stadnik/Mike Marner/Tammy Vanderstarren

	· Liz – Subcommittee haven’t met since last board meeting

	· Chris – asked for a follow up to the email he sent to Board Members asking for approval to hire a student to complete an update of the website business directory; Richard mentioned that the BIA office was approached by Jamie Soeder, a 2nd year university student to be an unpaid intern for the summer in order to gain office admin experience; Jamie started interning earlier this week; knowing how critical an updated directory is, Jamie’s first task was to tour the Kerr Village area with the current business list and to record any changes noted;  Jamie is now in the process of entering these changes into the Excel list of businesses; a copy of this list will be circulated to each board member for their review and input on additional updates required;

	· Richard – asked the Communications Committee to look at the current website directory listing and to recommend a preferred way to sort/group businesses

	· Richard – the email request for a vote on spending the funds for an ad in the Visitor Guide only received responses from 4 board members and the board chair;  as the deadline for the publications has passed, no need for a follow up on this request

	· Richard – advertising for Summer Celebration will take place June 8, June 15, June 22 in Toronto Star with a free ad on June 29th; Toronto Star now has a featured advertiser option to include online promotion of event; cost for this four week option is $500 when purchased along with the print ads; Chris mentioned that any digital based promotion is worth while; Cathy asked if any businesses already using this promotion option; Richard will check with TO Star rep

	Motion was made by Chris to approve spending the $500 additional funds for the online featured advertiser option offered by Toronto Star. Seconded by Mike.  All in Favour.  Motion Carried.

	· Dean – Thanked Cathy for drafting the survey for businesses in the Kerr Village area; plan is to arrange for the Town of Oakville Clerks department to send the survey to each business registered in the Kerr Village area; then Cathy and a Board Member from the immediate area where the business is located (i.e. block captains) will visit each business ; Janis commented that this is a good idea and looks forward to the visit; she mentioned that she has been in the area for 2.5 years and does not know any details about what the BIA does or how it operates


8:55a.m. – Chris Stadnik left the meeting, giving his proxy to the Chair

	Special Events – John Marlatt (Chair)/Dean MacLean/David Walsh/Tammy Vanderstarren/Steve Clayton

	· Richard – 41 teams participated in the 3on3 Road Hockey Tournament; after totalling all expenses from the event and all revenue generated by team registrations and sponsorship, the cost of the event was $190;  included in the expenses was $98 for the broken window at Chocolate Alphabet & Casa del Gelato; loss of the 6 to 8 corporate teams registered by Career Builders in the past had an impact on the revenue from team registrations

	· Richard – as the target to keep the event expense neutral was achieved and the 2013 BIA budget includes $7000 for the event, asked that board consider making a donation to the event charity, Home Suite Hope; Cathy mentioned that the BIA Board position on philanthropy was that BIA funds were not spent on donations as the source of the BIA funds was via property taxes

	· Janis was asked for her thoughts on events in Kerr Village area as her initial contact with the BIA board that lead up to her attending today’s meeting was in response to internal promotion of the 3on3 Road Hockey Tournament;  Janis mentioned that she doesn’t know the mission statement of the BIA to understand how events support other businesses in the Kerr Village area but she does not feel that in the time she has been located in the area, that the BIA events support all businesses in the Kerr Village area; Cathy & Dean mentioned that the survey mentioned earlier plans to collect this kind of information;  Allan mentioned that the main purpose of the BIA is to promote the Kerr Village area and events are one way to do this, in the past businesses have not tended to participate and the BIA is hoping the survey will help to engage businesses

	· Janis suggested the BIA Board needs to look at or rethink how the BIA promotes area businesses; she commented that she is not interested in having a booth at events as she already has a store that she wants customers to come to

	· Liz  commented that as a member of the OBIAA board, she has heard similar comments from businesses across Ontario; Liz asked Janis if her business would be interested in participating in having the BIA hand out coupons, etc at events to attract customers to her store; Janis commented that this is something that she would not see as having value for her business


9:15a.m. – Steve Clayton left the meeting, giving his proxy to the Chair

	Special Events – cont’d

	· Dave – talked about the quote from Andrew Singleton at Event Sing for a longboard competition (instead of the skateboard activity in the past) at the Summer Celebration;  the competition would run along John Street to Kerr St; cost of activity would be offset by any sponsorship Event Sing would receive from product sponsors;  Hustler Snowboards would not receive any payments from Event Sing nor Andrew Singleton

	· Liz – mentioned that liability coverage received from Town of Oakville would cover the competition

	Motion was made by Allan to approve the spending of $8419 on the longboard competition as proposed by Event Sing. Seconded by Tammy.  All in Favour.  Motion Carried.

	· Richard – met with Carousel of Nations last week to continue planning the logistics for the Summer Celebration; Carousel of Nations did not get approval on all their grant applications so their funding for the event has been reduced in 2013; Carousel of Nations may not be in a position to participate in the event in 2014; Cathy commented that this works well with the development of strategic planning for future special events

	· Richard – mentioned that at the last moment (hours away from going to press with the posters) Oakville Toyota/Scion pulled their sponsorship of the Summer Celebration with no explanation; logo has been removed from the poster and a this revised version will be printed and delivered at the end of the week


	Finance – Mike Marner (Chair)

	· Mike – draft of audited financial statements for the year ending December 31, 2012 received from KPMG were circulated electronically to board members prior to today’s meeting; having reviewed the statements recommend to the BIA board that the statements be approved

	Motion to approve the draft audited financial statements for the year ending December 31, 2012 was made by Allan.  Seconded by Manny.  All in favour.  Motion Carried.

· 

	· Mike – quote from KAL Photocopy to replace the existing copier/printer rented from KAL has been received; current rental is $55/mth; quote is for a four year lease at $99/mth; quote also includes a shredder

	· Richard will ask for clarification from KAL Photocopy regarding the shredder

	· Cathy – will inquire at the Town of Oakville regarding office equipment suppliers used by town and if any pricing discounts offered by supplier can be used by local boards like the Kerr Village BIA


	Streetscaping – Dean MacLean (Chair)/Manny Pereira/Tammy Vanderstarren/Liz Behrens

	· Dean – with Richard stepping down as chair of this subcommittee, Dean volunteered to be the chair

	· Richard – was at the Town greenhouse last week, saw barrels and planters that will be placed in the Kerr Village community; everything is growing well and looking good


	Nominations – Allan Kowall/Cathy Duddeck

	· Nothing to report; no vacancies


	Long Term Planning – Cathy Duddeck

	· Nothing to report


	Development – Allan Kowall (Chair)/Terry Hutchison/Tony Coelho/Neil MacDonald

	· Allan – 371 Kerr Street has a conditional sale on the property; buyer will be approaching Zoning & Committee of Adjustment to request access to property via Kerr Street; currently there is no access which would be required for any parking lot plans for the property; buyer plans to have approximately 1500 sq ft of the main level developed as a medical/doctor’s office and approx. 1500 sq ft of the main level developed as retail space; plan also includes two large apartments on the second level

	· Terry – Zoning By-law requires parking, but currently no access exists from Kerr Street to any parking on the property; buyer/developer has 11 parking spaces in the plan for the site

	· Allan – if access from Kerr Street is not approved, may end up with a property that can not be sold

	· Allan – asked BIA board to consider supporting the request for a change to the Zoning By-law to allow access to the property from Kerr Street; Cathy volunteered to help the Development subcommittee draft a letter to the Zoning By-law committee

	· Cathy – Del Ridge Homes will be making a presentation tomorrow, May 24th, regarding their plans for 42 Lakeshore Road West


	Strategic Plan – Tammy Vanderstarren (Chair)

	· Dean – with Richard stepping down as chair of this subcommittee, asked if any board member interested in chairing this subcommittee; Tammy Vanderstarren volunteered to be the chair


	Sponsorship – Manny Pereira (Chair)/Allan Kowall/Tammy Vanderstarren

	· Dean – with Richard stepping down as chair of this subcommittee, asked if any board member interested in chairing this subcommittee; Manny Pereira volunteered to be the chair

	· Allan and Tammy offered to help Manny with this subcommittee


	ED Report – Richard Messer

	· On May 21st, Jamie (Jamison) Soeder, started working in the BIA office as an intern; Jamie is a 2nd year student from University of Guelph who is looking to gain administrative skills that will make her more marketable for future summer student opportunities

	· West River Residents Association is having their annual picnic on Saturday, June 8th at Forester Park


Motion to receive the sub-committee reports was made by Cathy.  Seconded by Tammy.  All in favour.  Motion Carried.

	Outstanding Business

	· Proposed change to Item #10 in the Policy and Procedures was deferred to the next board meeting

	· Board meeting location, date and time will be discussed by Strategic Plan subcommittee

	· Dean – regarding board member business cards, the BIA office contact information will be used for any board member who has not indicated their preference for email address and phone number to be used on the business card

	· Richard – now that there are new chairs for the subcommittees, asked that the subcommittee chairs report back to the BIA board on who the subcommittee members are and the structure of how the subcommittee will operate


	New Business - Round the Table

	· Liz – asked the Chair for clarification on what information can be communicated to Associate Members of the BIA Board; Cathy responded that Town Council is waiting on a report from the Clerk’s office that will indicate what information can be shared with associate members of local boards (i.e. a BIA Board of Management) and the timing of when the information can be shared


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Cathy.  Seconded by Tammy.  All in Favour.  Motion Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:48 a.m.

Next Board meeting is on June 6th, 2013
8:00 a.m. – 9:30 a.m.

DK Consulting, 118 Kerr Street
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